

Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Elige Galloway 2854 N. 11th St. Milwaukee, WI 53206

Dear Mr. Galloway:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Junk Collector (Truck) license for the premises located at 2854 N. 11th St. ("Lite Halling") be denied. The Committee made this recommendation based on your nonappearance despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Junk Collector (Truck) license based on your nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Eugene F. Smith 512 W. Brown St. Milwaukee, WI 53212 Atty. Lena Carolyn Taylor 2611 W. State Milwaukee, WI 53233

Dear Mr. Smith and Atty. Taylor:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the applications for Class "B" Tavern License Renewal, Public Entertainment Premises License Renewal, Adding Amusement Machines and Bands to the Public Entertainment Premises License, and Extension of Premises (including South Patio and Basement) for the premises located at 6315 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Gene Lane & Lounge") be granted approval.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to renew the Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises licenses. Notwithstanding the recommendation of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted to return to committee for further consideration the applications for an Extension of Premises (including South Patio and Basement) and Adding Amusement Machines and Bands to the Public Entertainment Premises License.

You will be notified of a hearing for a future Licenses Committee meeting on the applications for an Extension of Premises (including South Patio and Basement) and Adding Amusement Machines and Bands to the Public Entertainment Premises License.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZAI

City Clerk's Office – License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Charan Singh, Agt. Chamber Street Food, Inc. 721 W. Grange Ave., #102 Milwaukee, WI 53221 Atty. Vincent J. Bobot 5414 S. 13th St. Milwaukee, WI 53221

Dear Mr. Singh and Atty. Bobot:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the applications for Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's and Food Dealer Retail Licenses for the premises located at 200 E. Chambers St. ("Chambers Food Mart") be granted approval.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, notwithstanding the recommendation of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted to return the applications for Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's and Food Dealer Retail Licenses to committee for further proceedings on or after January 3, 2013,

You will be notified of a hearing on the said license applications on or after January 3, 2013.

Respectfully,

City Clerk

200 E. Chambers St., Milwaukee, WI 53212

City Clerk's Office - License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Rebecca A. Ruppel 2867 S. 7th St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Ms. Ruppel:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Operator's license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based on the police report.

On November 15, 2012, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Operator's license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, November 27, 2012, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear. You were not represented by counsel. You did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee but subsequently withdrew your written objections.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Operator's license with a ten (10) day suspension based on the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2013 through midnight, January 10, 2013.

Respectfully,





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Angelia P. Rose 6432 N. 54th St. Milwaukee, W1 53223

Dear Ms. Rose:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for Class "B" Tavern License Transfer – Change of Business Operations (Requesting Less Restrictive Hours to Open at 12:00 p.m. Saturday and Sunday, 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, and Close at Bar Time) for the premises located at 4443 W. Lisbon Ave. ("Chocolate Rose Lounge") be denied based on neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for Class "B" Tavern License Transfer – Change of Business Operations (Requesting Less Restrictive Hours to Open at 12:00 p.m. Saturday and Sunday, 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, and Close at Bar Time) based on neighborhood objections.

If you previously paid the application or license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

ity Clerk

4443 W. Lisbon Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53208

City Clerk's Office - License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Barbara M. Peters, Agt. Da Porch, LLC 2658 N. 54th St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Ms. Peters:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises Licenses (Requesting Amusement Machines, Jukebox, Karaoke, and Patrons Dancing) for the premises located at 5319 W. Center St. ("Da Porch") be denied based on over-concentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your applications for Class "B" Tavern and Public Entertainment Premises Licenses (Requesting Amusement Machines, Jukebox, Karaoke, and Patrons Dancing) based on overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

If you previously paid the application or license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSK

City Clerk's Office – License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Anthony U. Nwadike, Agt. Dike Inc. 2902 N. 56th St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Mr. Nwadike:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's License Transfer - Change of Location for the premises located at 5723-25 W. Burleigh St. ("Vafs Pantry") be denied based on neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's License Transfer - Change of Location based on neighborhood objections.

If you previously paid the application or license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

City

Respectfully,

Clerk

5723-25 W. Burleigh St., Milwaukee, WI 53210

City Clerk's Office - License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Michael A. Morgan, Agt. Challenger, Inc. 5650 N. 36th St. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Mr. Morgan:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Food Dealer Retail license for the premises located at 224 N. 35th St. ("Supreme Tobacco and Goods") be denied based on neighbor objection, aldermanic objection, and over-concentration of food outlets in the area.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for a Food Dealer Retail license based on neighbor objection, aldermanic objection, and over-concentration of food outlets in the area.

If you previously paid the application or license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

AMES R. OWCZARSK

Zity Clerk

cc: 224 N. 35th St., Milwaukee, WI 53208 City Clerk's Office – License Division

CCF 120927





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

David A. Mikolajek 312 N. 75th St., Apt. 1 Milwaukee, WI 53213

Dear Mr. Mikolajek:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Operator's license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based on the police report.

On November 15, 2012, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Operator's license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, November 27, 2012, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Operator's license with a ten (10) day suspension based on the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2013 through midnight, January 10, 2013.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSKI





Jim Owczarski City Clerk

Rebecca N. Grill Deputy City Clerk

November 27, 2012

Chester L. Jones, Agt. Round 2 Pub, LLC 3624 N. Port Washington Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Mr. Jones:

This is to notify you that on Monday, November 12, 2012, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Class "B" Tavern, Food Dealer, and Public Entertainment Premises Licenses (Requesting Amusement Machines, Jukebox, and Pool) for the premises located at 3624 N. Port Washington Ave. ("Round 2 Pub") be denied based on neighborhood objections and a Department of Neighborhood Services measurement of less than 300 feet proximity to a school. The committee also recommended to declare the premises unfit as an alcohol beverage outlet.

On Tuesday, November 27, 2012, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your applications for Class "B" Tavern, Food Dealer, and Public Entertainment Premises Licenses (Requesting Amusement Machines, Jukebox, and Pool) based on neighborhood objections and a Department of Neighborhood Services measurement of less than 300 feet proximity to a school. The Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to declare the premises unfit as an alcohol beverage outlet.

If you previously paid the application or license fees you may be eligible for a refund, except for a portion of the fee that may be retained, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

JAMES R. OWCZARSK

City Clerk

3628 N. Port Washington Rd., Milwaukee, WI 53212

City Clerk's Office - License Division

CCF 120927

